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The upgrade of Darcy Road Public School will provide new permanent classrooms and core facilities to 
support the growing population in Western Sydney.  

The upgrade will include the demolition of all existing school buildings, except for the hall, to make way 
for new buildings.  

Removing demountables from the school site 

As part of the works to prepare the site for the school upgrade, we will be removing 10 of the school’s old 
demountable classrooms from within the fenced off construction area. 

The demountable removal works will take place from Wednesday 25 to Friday 27 October 2023. 

Trucks will enter and exit the school site via the staff car park on Olive Street. A mobile crane will be set 
up in the construction area to safely lift the demountables onto trucks. 

During the works, the staff car park will be unavailable for parking and staff will need to make 
alternative arrangements.  

Traffic controllers will be in place to ensure student safety and the safety of the wider community. 

Where possible, the works will take place outside of school drop-off and pick-up times to minimise the 
disruption to the school community and surrounding neighbours.  

Working hours 

Standard construction working hours are 7 am to 6 pm, Monday to Friday and 8 am to 1 pm on Saturdays. 
No work will take place on Sundays or public holidays. 

Some deliveries to the site may need to take place outside of normal work hours because of the size of 
the trucks required. This is to minimise the impact on road users and the general public. 

We will work to ensure that all works are carried out safely and efficiently and will minimise impacts to 
the community at every opportunity.  

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 

Who can I contact if I have a concern about construction work? 

If you have any queries or concerns about this project, you can contact School Infrastructure NSW during 
business hours on 1300 482 651. 

In an emergency, call triple zero (000). 
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Site plan  

The trucks will enter the school site via the staff car park on Olvie Street.  
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